A - 12

LATE

DIST

## Ramirez, Angelica

Public Comment - Emup

From: Kristiann Wightman < kristiannwightman@gmail.com>

Sent: Friday, November 12, 2021 1:47 PM

To: Motta, Wendy; congressmancarbajal@mail.house.gov; Jesse.Ebadi@mail.house.gov;

Senator Dianne Feinstein; Senator.Limon@outreach.senate.ca.gov; sbcob; Williams, Das;

Hartmann, Joan; Lavagnino, Steve; Nelson, Bob

Cc: Tracy Henderson; Kristiann Wightman

Subject: Re: Vaccine Mandates and Vaccine Injuries Panel w/ Senator Ron Johnson

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Representatives,

YouTube has now deleted the video that Senator Ron Johnson did, so the link won't work.

Thank you for your assistance and efforts.

Regards, Kristiann Wightman

On Wed, Nov 10, 2021 at 9:10 AM Kristiann Wightman < <a href="mailto:kristiannwightman@gmail.com">kristiannwightman@gmail.com</a> wrote: Dear Representatives,

Are our local government leaders concerned about these people at all? Do they care about what parents want for their own children?

Senator Ron Johnson did this panel and many are watching this video and wondering. Please see video link:

#### https://youtu.be/lepgvdXoA2E

Many are very concerned and hope our local government leaders listen to the truth. Below is a message found on the Santa Barbara County Public Health website. One of the things the message says is that "**Preventing Injuries"** is one of the things done to help our local community.

Please help our community.

Thank you, Kristiann Wightman

# **Director's Message**



Van Do-Reynoso, MPH, PhD Director Public Health Department Welcome to the Santa Barbara County Public Health Department Website!

Please take a moment to look around our site, as we have data on the county's health status, information about our programs and services, educational materials, and the latest public health bulletins and alerts. If there's something you'd like to see that isn't here, let us know and we may be able to help.

The work of the Santa Barbara Public Health Department has never been more important. Our mission is to improve the health of the community by preventing disease, promoting wellness, and ensuring access to needed health care. To accomplish this, we at the Public Health Department work with a broad range of individuals and organizations to meet the needs of our community, including:

- Preventing epidemics and the spread of disease
- · Protecting against environmental hazards
- · Preventing injuries
- Encouraging healthy behaviors
- Ensuring that health services are available for those who need them

Our range of responsibilities is vast – investigating disease outbreaks, conducting health education campaigns, inspecting food establishments, working with high risk mothers and children, operating health clinics for the underserved, staffing medical shelters during emergency evacuations and even caring for our four-legged friends through our animal control program. Please explore our website and take advantage of the information it contains. We welcome your ideas on how we can improve our services and provide you with the information that you need. We face many challenges, but we will continue to strive to give everyone the opportunity to live a healthy life.

Yours in health, Van Do-Reynoso, MPH, PhD Director Public Health Department

Thank you, Kristiann Wightman

### Ramirez, Angelica

From: Jamie Davin <jamiemdavin1@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, November 12, 2021 3:04 PM

To: Williams, Das; Nelson, Bob; Hart, Gregg; Hartmann, Joan; Lavagnino, Steve; sbcob

**Subject:** Vaccine Mandates/Passports in SB County

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

# I am writing you today to express my deep, profound and vehement opposition to a vaccine mandate or passports of any kind, for any people, within Santa Barbara County.

For the party who has prided itself on the "my body, my choice" and "equality for ALL" mantras, it is beyond my comprehension how forcing a medical intervention is deemed not only permissible, but even to be applauded. And to be clear: My first voting eligible presidential election was Barack Obama, whom I voted for twice. I voted for Hilary Clinton. I voted for Gavin Newsom. I have voted Democratic my entire adult life until this Pandemic. The way the Democrats have bullied and vilified an entire class of humans and US citizens is shameful and despicable. I am now a registered "no party preference" voter and I doubt a Democrat will be getting my vote in any future election.

Do you even know how the White House has instructed OSHA to carry out the vaccine mandate for all employers? They will rely on whistleblowers AKA snitches to report on their fellow coworkers and employers. The SB BOS has repeatedly denied any inkling or similarity or comparison to Nazi Germany. If this doesn't scream "Nazi" then I don't know what does.

 $\underline{https://www.msn.com/en-us/news/us/osha-will-have-to-rely-on-employee-whistleblowers-to-enforce-federal-vaccine-mandates/ar-AAQvBwx}$ 

Please. Do not follow in these footsteps. Do not create a system of Santa Barbara residents ratting out their neighbors. This is your Democratic party—does this align with your ethical and moral compass?

People have made their decisions. Some choose the vaccine, some choose natural immunity, some choose to employ the wide array of available therapeutics to help them should they catch the virus. Some people will need medical treatment regardless of what they do or choose. People are intelligent to make their own decisions with their doctors or with their makers. The government should never have a say over the sovereignty of a persons body.

Please protect Santa Barbara against Vaccine Mandated and Passports.

Best, Jamie Davin